Franklin Borough School

John R. Giacchi Chief School Administrator Barbara A. Decker Business Administrator Board Secretary

February 11, 2019

Dear Franklin School Families,

Today, Franklin School students and staff participated in two separate security drills: a lockdown and a stay-in-place.

The lockdown was planned. Franklin Police were on site for the drill, and I am glad to report that it went well.

The stay-in-place, although unplanned, also went well.

Typically, I do not notify parents/guardians of security drills. However, after the lockdown drill ended, the administration was notified of a possible bomb threat at McDonald's, which prompted the second drill this morning.

Once the police investigation concluded, the stay-in-place was lifted and regular activities at school resumed.

Please know that throughout the stay-in-place drill, the Franklin Police Department, the school safety team and school administration were in contact.

If you have any questions or concerns regarding the above, please feel free to contact me at 973-827-9775 ext. 212 or via email at irgiacchi@fboe.org.

Regards,

John R. Giacchi

Chief School Administrator